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SUNDAY, APRIL 17, 2022 
EASTER SUNDAY  

(Mass Propers available in the Parish Bulletin) 

Dear faithful,      
 

Happy Easter! Dom Prosper Gueranger tells us in The Liturgical Year: 
 

“The practice for this holy Season mainly consists in the spiritual 
joy, which it should produce in every soul that is risen with Jesus. 
This joy is a foretaste of eternal happiness, and the Christian 
ought to consider it a duty to keep it up within him, … ‘The chil-
dren of the Bridegroom cannot mourn, as long as the Bridegroom 
is with us.’ This is the key to the whole Liturgy of this holy Sea-
son. We shall find by experience, that the joy of Easter is as salu-
tary as the contrition and penance of Lent. Jesus on the Cross, and 
Jesus in the Resurrection, it is ever the same Jesus; but what He 
wants from us now, is that we should keep near Him, in company 
with His blessed Mother, His disciples, and Magdalene.” 

 

In this spirit of Easter joy, Canon Matthew Talarico, the Institute’s 
US Provincial, offers his best wishes and thanks on behalf of the entire 
Institute in his latest letter: 
 

“Happy and blessed Easter to each and every one of you! On be-
half of our Institute’s Prior General, Monsignor Gilles Wach, I 
offer you our best prayerful wishes for a joyous celebration of Our 
Lord’s Resurrection and a spiritually fruitful Eastertide full of 
grace and blessing…With sincere gratitude, I thank you very much 
for your extraordinary generosity in this year’s Lenten Appeal for 
the operations of the Institute’s American province. Thanks to 
your remarkable response, over $122,000 was raised for the Amer-
ican province, with a few gifts still coming in. Deo gratias!” 

 

Please read Canon Talarico’s entire letter attached to this Sunday’s 
Flocknote bulletin.   
 

I would like to express my thanks to all who have taken part in the 
preparations and execution of the sacred liturgies of Holy Week: those 
who built the Altar of Repose, prepared the church and sanctuary, 
veiled the statues, served at the Altar, and chanted the prayers, to name 
just a few examples. Others offered services no less valuable, if not as 
visible. The beauty and richness of the traditional liturgy depend on the 
active participation of the faithful, by their interior union with Our 
Lord’s Sacrifice in the Holy Mass, and in the many details that com-
prise the solemn ceremonies designed to honor and glorify God. Even 
so, my heartfelt thanks can hardly compare to the abundant graces with 
which God rewards those who honor Him. May these graces enrich 
and deepen your faith throughout Eastertide! 
 

This week, on Easter Thursday, April 21, Sursum Corda, our young 
adult group will have its regular monthly meeting. It starts with the 
Rosary in church at 6 PM, a short talk in the church hall at 6:30 pm, 
followed by a dinner and concluding with the chanted Office of Com-
pline. Please rsvp to Noe Perez by Tuesday April 19 at 
n_perez3@u.pacific.edu. For newcomers, information about Sursum 
Corda is available on our website. 

As much as we’d like to gather to celebrate, there will not 
be a reception after the Easter Sunday 1 PM Mass. In grat-
itude, we send our joyous best wishes to all the Sunday 
reception volunteers and their families on Easter Sunday. 
The Sunday reception will resume next week.  
 

Looking further ahead, the next Society of the Sacred 
Heart meeting for our apostolate is being planned for late 
May. Please look for more details to come. 
 

Finally, the Institute announces a new resource for the 
faithful: a radio series called “Lessons in Latin: the Histo-
ry of the Parts of the Mass.” Please see more details on 
Page 2. 
 

A reminder: the seasonal Marian anthem is now the 
“Regina Caeli,” which also replaces the daily Angelus 
during Eastertide.  
 

“Rejoice and be glad, O Virgin Mary, for the Lord has 
truly risen, alleluia.”  
 
 

Wishing you a blessed Easter, 
Canon Benjamin Norman 

Christ's Entry into Jerusalem, Hippolyte Flandrin, 1842 

EASTER WATER 
 

Blessing of the Easter Water took place at the Easter Vigil 
yesterday. If you wish, you may bring a small container to 
take a small portion of this water after the ceremonies, and 
after Mass on Easter Sunday.  
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LITURGICAL CALENDAR & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

INSTITUTE OF CHRIST THE KING SOVEREIGN PRIEST 

Date Time Mass of the Day Celebrant Intention 

Sun., 
4/17 

 7:00 am 
Low Mass Easter Sunday  

1st Class / White 
Canon Norman 

Raymond & Felice Mailhe† 

1:00 pm 
High Mass Walter Wagoner† 

 Mon, 
4/18 

6:00 pm 
Low Mass 

Easter Monday 
1st Class/ White 

Canon Norman Patricia Savitski† 

 Tue., 
4/19 

6:00 pm 
Low Mass 

Easter Tuesday 
1st Class/ White 

Canon Norman Sergio Raya 

 Wed., 
4/20 

6:00 pm 
Low Mass 

Easter Wednesday 
1st Class/ White 

Canon Norman  Barbara Powell† 

Thurs., 
4/21 

12:00 pm 
Low Mass  

Easter Thursday 
1st Class/ White 

Canon Norman Brigitte Krispel 

 Fri., 
4/22 

6:00 pm 
Low Mass 

Easter Friday 
1st Class/ White 

Adoration after Mass 
Canon Norman Hortencia Carmona† 

 Sat., 
4/23 

10:00 am 
Low Mass 

Easter Saturday 
1st Class/ White Canon Norman 

Gerardo† & Mercedes† 
 Baccay 

 Sun., 
4/24 

 7:00 am 
Low Mass Low Sunday  

1st Class / White 

Canon Norman 
Marie Therese Karel 

Michaan† 

12:30 pm 
High Mass Canon Norman 

Deceased Members of  

Ramos & Bobila Families† 

PRAYER LISTS 
In your kindness, please keep these requests in your prayers. 
 

For the sick: 
Thomas Henriksson    Nancy Duenas     Gigi Cunningham    
Dario Gonzalez            Paula Case           Veronica Seder 
Elizabeth Pawek          Diane Kasdan      Courtney Shoda              
Canon Fragelli             Dobbins family    Peter Trong Nguyen    
Paulann Dymond        Mead Lawson       Paul Oei  
Thomas Orr                 Canon Altiere      Msgr. David Link 
Lianne Claver              Carmen Raya 
 

For the repose of the souls of our beloved departed: 
Jeff Glass        James Metran               Ramon Lanzar 
Marie-Terese Karel-Michaan                     Steven Miller    
Jesus Cristobal      Rita Cristobal             Rod Phillips 

                                                         Requiescant in pace. 
 
 

With profound sorrow, we inform you of Mr. Rod (Captain) 
Phillips’ death on Saturday, April 9, as we send our deepest 
condolences to his wife, Joni Phillips. Details regarding fu-
neral Mass will be forthcoming. Requiescat in pace. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

April 21—Sursum Corda Evening * 
April 24—Low Sunday 
May 1—St. Joseph the Worker 
May 6—First Friday of May 
May 7— First Saturday 

SACRAMENTS 
Confessions are heard 30 minutes before each Mass, and also 
during the Adoration after the 6 pm Mass each Friday.  
 

Please contact Canon Norman if you are in need of or have 
questions regarding reception of any of the Sacraments. 
 

CATECHISM CLASSES  
Weekly catechism classes on Zoom Please contact Canon Norman 
or Lisa Caputi  (henshinx@pacbell.net) to request the Zoom link. 
Youth Class: Tuesdays at 4:00pm   
Adult Class: Saturdays, at 2:30pm 

EMAIL LIST: send your request to  
                         oakland@institute-christ-king.org 

FLOCKNOTE: sign up at ickspoakland.flocknote.com 

                           or text “ICKSPOakland” to 84576  

* Our monthly Sursum Corda event for young adults will take 
place on Thursday, April 21. The evening will begin with the Ro-
sary recited in church at 6 pm, followed by a talk and a social dinner 
at 6:30. The evening normally concludes with the chanted Office of 
Compline in the church. Please rsvp to Noe Perez at 
n_perez3@u.pacific.edu. 

NEW RADIO SERIES FROM THE INSTITUTE 
 

Divine Mercy Radio, based out of North Carolina, is announcing a 
new radio production from the Institute Christ the King Sovereign 
Priest.  
 

This radio series, called Lessons in Latin: the History of the Parts 
of the Mass is a multi-part series sharing the beauty and the history 
of the parts of the Mass.  
 

You can also tune in online (Catholic540am.org) or on app (search 
“Divine Mercy Radio NC”).  
 

The inaugural program of Lessons in Latin will air Saturday, April 

23rd at 11:15 am and 2pm Eastern time (8:15 am and 11 am PDT.) 

Tune in on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month to hear our 
program. 

MEN’S GROUP 
A growing Men’s Group is in the works! If you’re looking to meet 
and grow with other faithful men of the Church, please contact John-
ny Lazear: Lazearj41@gmail.com. Activities include meeting for 
prayer, food, hikes, and other Faith-related adventures. All men ages 
18 and up are welcome to join! 
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